April 29, 2002


BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS PROCEEDINGS

Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips.

Meeting called to order by Chair Namtzu at 5:20 PM.

Committee members present: Leon Namtzu, Jeff Fahl and Joe Boho. Committee members absent: None.

Others present: Mayor Corcilius, City Attorney Bilz, D.P.W. Staroba, Lee V. Lamoreaux and John Iverson.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl to accept the minutes of meetings held on March 28 and April 22, 2002. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl tabling information on grants applications, Phillips Forestry Program, in the absence of Edith Weber, Phil lips Tree Committee. Carried.

The following are comments/discussion items:

D.P.W. Staroba stated that the former high school building and property being developed by Marquip, LLC. were sources of clear and muddy water going to the sewage treatmentplant. The drainage ditch located by the wastewater treatment plant should be modified to provide more efficient runoff of rainwater to the lake, instead of into treatment plant buildings.

Mr. Iverson, Ayres Associates: About 80% of new sewermains are in​stalled at the Seasons Acres Development Project. The installation of sewermains on site of the Victoria Street Project will begin on April 30, 2002. The damage to the maple tree at the corner of Pine Crest Avenue and Victoria Street was not fatal.

D.P.W. Staroba: Mr. Beil and Mr. Reed, property owners, have asked for repair of blacktop areas entering the parking lot from Highway 13 and a corner at the west end of the parking lot. This area is located at the site of the recent oversized watermain installation leading to the Four Seasons Development Project.

Committee Members: The recently purchased land currently used as a public parking lot at the corner of Chestnut Street and South Lake Avenue should probably be blacktopped and lined for parking spaces. After some cosmetic work, the old garage building could be used for storage of city property.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl tabling action on parking lot development pending financial considerations. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl recommending payment of Ayres Associates Invoice #0080054, dated April 23, 2002, in the total amount of $1,129.28, services provided on Four Seasons Water-main layout. Carried. Recommend payment to Common Council.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Boho recommending payment to the Common Council of Ayres Associates Invoice #0079616, dated March 28, 2002, in the total amount of $1,288.05, services provided on Four Seasons Watermain layout. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl recommending payment to the Common Council of Ayres Associates Invoice #0080055, dated April 23, 2002, in the total amount of $1,648.78, services provided on Victoria Street Project. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded by Mr. Fahl to adjourn. Carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:02 PM.

Next Schedu1ed meeting:

May 28, 2002, 4:00 PM.
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